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The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 5444-A long time ago, James had 
taught Stephen cultivation for an epoch. 

Stephen was a genius with great potential, and he easily reached the Martial 
Celestial Rank and became the strongest cultivator within the Endlos Plane. 

Thus, he wanted to claim the position of the Endlos Lord. 

Even though he was declaring war against the Heavenly Court’s powerhouses 
and their massive army, he showed no fear. With a calm expression, he said, 
“Don’t cry about me not giving you guys a chance to live. Come at me 
together.” 

Stephen spoke very arrogantly. However, he truly was powerful. 

Jacopo, Winnie, Xainte, and the other powerhouses had grim expressions. 
The Human Race was about to face a terrible crisis. They would lose control 
over the Endlos Plane if they were to be defeated. 

“You’ve crossed the line, Stephen.” Suddenly, a voice came from the 
distance. 

Stephen said disdainfully, “Who’s there? It’s the law of nature. The strong are 
respected, and the weak are trampled. As the strongest of the Endlos Plane, 
it’s only natural I become the Endlos Lord… 

“M-Master?!!” 

Stephen’s expression immediately changed after recognizing the man 
approaching him. In the past, he used to be a very ordinary living being. It was 
because of James that he embarked on the path of cultivation and gained 
such great achievements. 

“Dad, Mom!” Jacopo and his siblings were ecstatic to see the person heading 
in their direction. 

Zavis and the other powerhouses were also relieved after seeing James. 

Meanwhile, Stephen was dumbfounded by the situation. 



“What the hell? After that ordeal, I’m just finding out they are family?” Stephen 
chuckled and said, “It seems there was a misunderstanding.” 

He knelt on one knee and said, “It’s been a while, Master.” 

James nodded lightly and responded, “You can get up.” 

A satisfied smile formed on James’ face after he sensed that Stephen had 
entered the Martial Celestial Rank. 

Stephen scanned James with his Zen and was shocked to learn that James 
was only at the Petit Celestial Rank’s late stage. His first impression of James 
was that he was really powerful. 

When James guided him, he was very mysterious and unpredictable. Back 
then, Stephen could not even sense James’ cultivation rank. All he knew was 
that James was powerful and had a very terrifying Supernatural Power. Even 
now, he still felt in awe of James’ Supernatural Power.” 

“James!” A tanned man dressed in battle armor walked over and shouted 
excitedly, “You’re finally back!” 

James lightly punched Henry’s chest and said smilingly, “I haven’t seen you in 
forever. How are you, Henry?” 

Henry answered with a smile, “I’m fine. The Heavenly Court has been pretty 
peaceful, and I don’t have much to do, except improve my cultivation rank.” 

“What brings you back here, James?” asked Zavis. 

James replied, “I came back to gather some information.” 

The reason they returned to the Endlos Plane was to ask the powerhouses 
who had survived Emperor Raiah’s era about the oil lamp, hoping they could 
gather more information. 

James asked straightforwardly, “Have you ever seen a mysterious oil lamp 
before?” 

Startled, Zavis asked, “An oil lamp? Are you talking about the guiding lamp 
Emperor Raiah left behind?” 



“I’m not sure. Tell me more about the guiding lamp.” James was not certain 
whether they were talking about the same thing. 

Zavis explained, “During the first invasion of the Emyr Army, Emperor Raiah 
severely injured their Great Commander. Afterward, he chased after the Great 
Commander to the deepest part of the Dark World. He left behind an oil lamp 
before leaving. It’s said the lamp can illuminate the Dark World.” 

After briefly pausing for a while, Zavis continued, saying,” However, it’s only 
useful for the weak. As long as you’re strong enough, you won’t need the oil 
lamp to illuminate the Dark World. Powerhouses can easily travel through the 
Dark World without it. Thus, nobody really paid much attention to the oil lamp.” 

Thea asked, “Do you know where the oil lamp is from?” 

 


